

The Trindle Trumpeter

MISSION STATEMENT- Claimed by God in baptism; **Fed** by Christ in worship; **Led** by the Spirit in love for one another and the world.

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church 14 State Rd., Mechanicsburg, PA 17050

January 2023

Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

You will be receiving this newsletter just before our celebration of the nativity of our Lord. Christmas Eve and the season that follows is beautiful, meaningful, and for the church staff, exhausting. So I want to take a moment to thank our TSLC staff- Deacon Leanne, Cheryl Guinther, Danielle Erdley, and Ann Kopacko for all of the hard work that they put into planning and preparing for our Christmas celebration. Some of what they do you get to see during worship, but the bulk of their efforts go into the preparation ahead of time. Take a moment to thank them for their work. I also want to thank the many volunteers who are a part of our Christmas worship experience here at TSLC. Worship would not be the same without you.

It seems hard to believe, but this is the January 2023 newsletter. The beginning of another year, when it seems like the last one went far too fast. As people begin to think about New Year's resolutions or ways that they would like to live healthier or better, I want to invite you to consider what it is that you do here at TSLC. We have a lot of volunteers, but it takes a lot of people to make the ministry that God has placed before us happen. You may not realize this, but when we celebrate the sacrament of communion at the railing it takes at least 11 people to make that happen, not including staff.

So think about the places that you may be interested in serving. If you love doing something you've been doing for years, that is great. If you would like to take part in something new and you need some training, we can make sure you get it. We always want our volunteers to feel well-equipped for the work they do. We do need our volunteers. No one can do everything, but everyone can do something, and we are stronger as the body of Christ when all of our members work together.

I pray that you have a blessed new year, and I continue to look forward to the work and ministry that God calls us to together as the people of God here at Trindle Spring Lutheran.

Blessings,

Pastos aum

The January 2023 Newsletter is dedicated to the Glory of God and in memory of our mother and mother-in-law, Emma and father and father-in-law, Franklin, by Rev. Martha & Gerald Boyd.

January 2023 The Trindle Trumpeter Page 1

es from the Offi

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church Income & Expense Report (Operating Fund) January November 2022

January- November 202	<u>22</u>
<u>Income</u>	
Offering	380,056
Misc. Income	<u>2,136</u>
(ie:Thrivent Choice, Community Aid,	
Building Use, Donations, etc.)	
Total Income	382,192
Expense	
Ministry to Others	
Outreach Ministry	33,899
Evangelism	999
Parish Life	(5,870)
Ministry within Our Congregation	
Christian Education	6,613
Fellowship	1,676
Keeping Our Church Safe	23
Stewardship	-
Worship & Music	6,146
Youth & Family Ministry	1,585
<u>Administration</u>	
Archives	-
Property (building maintenance)	79,940
Office Management (administration)	15,575
Salary/Support	208,666
Vision of Ministry	-
Total Expense	349,252
Net Income	<u>32,940</u>



TSLC SENIORS LUNCHEON JANUARY 16, 2023 11:30 AM. AT

T.J.ROCKWELL'S MECHANICSBURG

Offering through Vanco On-Line Follow these easy steps:

This is a convenient and helpful way to keep your regular offering coming in to help the approved budget.

1. Visit the church website at:

- www.trindlespringlutheran.org
- 2. Click on the **Donate Now** button;
- 3. Click on the Login/Create Profile button:
- 4. Follow the onscreen instructions to **login** or **create** (for your first time) an online profile and to schedule your recurring or one-time contributions to the listed funds.
- 5. For any questions, or for a demonstration of how to set your account up online, call Cheryl at the church office - 717-766-7091 Opt. 1.

OUR TRINDLE QUILTERS MEET THURSDAYS @ 9AM

Join us in the education wing every Thursday. Everyone is welcome to join in on the fun. If you can pin, cut, piece, or sew there is something for you to do. Contact Lynda Farner if you have any questions.



CONFIRMATION DATES 2023:

We will have our next Confirmation meeting on Sunday, January 8th, from 3-5 pm.

Reminder: A parent or adult is expected to attend with each Confirmation student.

Confirmation will meet on the following Sundays from 3-5 pm.

January 8th, February 5th, March 5th, April 2nd, and May 7th

Notes from the Office

NEW HOPE MINISTRIES FOOD COLLECTION

Canned chicken, tuna or beef stew, canned fruit and fruit cups, canned vegetables, peanut butter. See the website for up to date lists for our Mechanicsburg Center.

www.nhm-pa.org

Food & Gifts collection total:

DECEMBER Food collection total - 207 lbs. Gifts in weight: 288 lbs. Gift Cards \$ 420.00 2 Turkeys There are grocery carts and also shopping bags hanging on a coat rack with a grocery list in both entry ways of church to help you remember to bring in your donations.

Thank you for your faithful giving!

COMMUNION ELEMENTS & DVD'S/CD'S OF SERVICES AVAILABLE

Communion elements are available in the church office for those still communing at home. You can either pick up or we will drop off. Gluten-free is available.

DVD's and CD's are available of the 10:30 a.m. service. Contact the church office to have one delivered to you every week with a bulletin.





The congregation extends condolences to the family of Dorothy "Dotty" Stoner, who passed away on November 26, 2022.

Child Clearances Signup Sunday - January 29th

After each worship service there will be Family Promise leadership team members and KYCS committee members available with laptops to help anyone interested in getting the clearances needed to participate in any TSLC ministry where volunteers work with or come in contact with children.

TSLC Cemetery Questions?- Email the Cemetery Association at: Cemetery@trindlespringlutheran.org

REMINDER:

TO SEW SCHOOL KITS OVER THE WINTER, see Evelyn Vogelsong for more information.



SEE THE SIGN-UP LINKS ON OUR WEB PAGE

FOR: Acolytes Altar Guild Communion Assistants
Greeters Ushers Worship Readers
www.trindlespringlutheran.org

ALSO FOR: Altar Flowers, Newsletter, & Bulletin

Please continue to pay by check or cash for your Altar Flowers, Newsletter, & Bulletin sponsorships. Place all sponsorship forms and payment in the Parish Administrator's mailbox by the church office. Thank you.

TSLC COMMUNITY AID

Please drop off all clothing items in-person at the store (4833 Carlisle Pike, Mechanicsburg, PA) **Be sure to give them Trindle Spring's Partner # 10139**, for credit (.06 cents a pound). We receive a quarterly check which benefits Outreach ministries. Pick up a tag in the Outreach Center with our Partner number on it. Place on your items when you take them to Community Aid!

PARTNER # 10139

ZUMBA ON HOLD FOR NOW

If you are interested, contact Lisa Lynch, our Zumba instructor, for more information as to when she will be resuming Zumba.

lisaloveszumba2@gmail.com

WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY COMING SOON!

Our Wednesday evening worship service has reached a critical point. So, as of the beginning of 2023, we will no longer be holding the Wednesday evening worship service. We will, however, be adding a Bible Study on Wednesdays- one during the day in-person and the other in the evening online. Once we get through the Christmas holiday, we will announce the details for that new Bible Study. Look for more information in the February newsletter.

NEW WORSHIP SETTING FOR 2023

This past summer following Vacation Bible School, some of the kids shared a bit of the music they learned with the congregation. While we always enjoy our youth leading us in worship, the "band" that accompanied them was also enthusiastically received by the congregation. In the following weeks, many members approached the staff with a request to use a wider variety of instruments to lead worship. After conversations amongst the staff and the Worship and Music Committee, it was decided that we would take the season of Epiphany to introduce a new liturgical setting that incorporates some different instrumentation.

We selected a liturgical setting entitled "Cup of Blessing," which is written by a Lutheran pastor from Minnesota. This setting follows the normal liturgical pattern for worship, but allows us to utilize the gifts of a few more instrumentalists (guitar, flute, violin, clarinet, trumpet – there will be a variety). We will begin using this liturgy on **Sunday, January 8th at the 10:30 worship service only**. The 8am service will continue to use Setting 1 from the ELW. (This is a well-known setting for us at TSLC.) Many thanks to our musicians who are learning a new setting and sharing their musical talents with the congregation. We hope those of you that choose to worship at 10:30am find the setting meaningful. Remember, everything feels new for the first few weeks, so try it out and let us know what you think at the end of the season of Epiphany.

LENTEN NOON SERVICES

During the Lenten Season, the Mechanicsburg Council of Churches is having a Wednesday Lunch and Service event from noon to 1pm. This year, Trindle Spring Lutheran Church will be hosting these events.

Each Wednesday, **starting February 22nd and ending March 29**th, a different church will be providing a light lunch (i.e.: soup/sandwich) and their Pastor will be giving a meditation to the group. There will be a sign-up sheet on our board for each week if you are interested in attending that week's event. This will assist everyone with the food preparation but signing up is not necessary for you to attend. There will be a good will offering each Wednesday to help cover the cost of the meals. If you have any questions, please contact Chuck Sterling at 717-395-7643.

OUR CHURCH HAS TWO PRAYER GROUPS

One list is included each Sunday in the Prayer of the Church and listed in the Sunday bulletin. Pastor Aaron and Cheryl Guinther (Parish Administrator) organize and update that prayer list. Another prayer group is the Prayer Partners. This is an email-oriented chain that encourages the prayer partners to pray for the needs or joys of other church members or friends/relatives. If you would like to become a member of the prayer partners, please email Linda Yohn (ligby@comcast.net). If you ever want to share a concern or happy event, please contact Linda at the same contact information. The power of prayer is amazing! Prayer divides our sorrows/concerns and multiplies our joys.

TSLC COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS DECEMBER 13, 2022



New Council Members present for December meeting included Joanna McIntyre, Ken Decker, Cindy Duck and John Eberly.

Financial Update - Income is up from last year currently and expenses are down with no overall immediate impact to the budget to date. As always, continued focus on keeping expenses down is appreciated.

Church Council Officer Election – Following ecclesiastical ballot per the church constitution, the following were elected for the 2023 year:

Jan Ingraham, Church Council President Deb Sterling, Church Council Vice President Stef Eichelberger, Church Council Secretary

2023 COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Jan Ingraham, Church Council President janingraham@gmail.com

Deb Sterling, Church Council Vice-President dsterling56@msn.com

Stef Eichelberger, Church Council Secretary stef.eichelberger@gmail.com

Bill Book bookpine@outlook.com

Marty Baim bonboncoki@aol.com

Joy Grant joygrant89@aol.com

Kristin Cleaver Kristin.cleaver@gmail.com

Cindy Duck clduckie@gmail.com

Ken Decker kennethadecker@gmail.com

Bonnie Distad <u>bonnie.distad@yahoo.com</u>

John Eberly jeberly48@hotmail.com

Joanna McIntyre mcintyrejo@hotmail.com

TABLE/CHAIR SET UP FOR FUNERAL LUNCHEONS AND OTHER CONGREGATIONAL ACTIVITIES

The church office is looking for several people who would be interested in being available to set up (and take down but not necessary) tables and chairs for Funeral Luncheons and other congregational activities.

If you are available to have your name added to a list to be called, please contact the church office. 717-766-7091 opt 1.

Thank you,

-Cheryl

FAMILY PROMISE ~ 2023

OUR TSLC HOSTING DATES FOR 2023—Mark your calendars now!

*** March 12-19 May 14-21 August 20-27***

A Different Way to Volunteer and Give

Family Promise at the Day Center in Camp Hill - Guest Classes

In 2023 we will have a childcare volunteer opportunity on **Sunday afternoons** from 2:30 – 5:30 p.m. **Folks will watch the kiddos at the Day Center (56 Erford Rd., <u>Camp Hill</u>), while their parents attend classes on site. This is a great opportunity for someone who enjoys children but may not be able to volunteer during rotation. Help one Sunday or many – you'll have a partner. You can even bring one with you! The children are of varying ages, but all equally cute! Parents will be onsite. This is a great opportunity for student service hours!**

Contact: Susan C. Ryder susan@familypromisehcr.org to register for this valuable ministry to those working on getting their lives together.

Amazon Smile

If you're an avid Amazon shopper, please consider shopping via Amazon Smile! You shop and Amazon donates .5% towards Family Promise HCR!! Go to Smile.amazon.com - Log in - Select Family Promise of Harrisburg Capital Region.

Family Promise Update

Susan Ryder of Family Promise shares a passage from an email from a current guest when asked what he wanted for Christmas.

"All I want for Christmas is to give my children a home of our own again, bedrooms of our own, a place of peace and serenity. That would be the best Christmas gift anyone could ask for. It's what my kids deserve. "

A home for Christmas- that's what all families facing homelessness ask for at this time of year. I would like to thank you all for helping FPHCR provide a home away from home (of sorts) for our families during this holiday season. I wish you all a wonderful and safe Christmas!

Susan C. Ryder Family Promise of Harrisburg Capital Region Community Engagement Associate 717-737-1100



"What does the Lord require of you? To Act justly, to love mercy, and to walk humbly with your God." Micah 6:8



The Shawl Ministry



As we begin a new year, the Shawl Ministry wishes you good health, happiness, and the many blessings that God grants His followers.

We will hold our January meeting on **January 8th** in the church lounge at 3:00 PM. You are welcome to join us for fellowship as we work on our own projects, color designs to decorate delivery bags, make plann for those who crochet mats for the homeless, or just chat.

Reminding the families of our fallen soldiers again this year of our thoughts and prayers, we mailed out about 149 Christmas ornaments to **36 of the 50 states** in December. The closest delivery was personally delivered to Marysville, PA, and the furthest delivery was mailed 4,908 miles away to Waipahu, Hawaii. We thank you for your support which allows us to remind these families that their loved ones, who died while serving our country to preserve our freedoms, have not been forgotten. Please take a moment to pray for these families and all those who are mourning the loss of a loved one as we begin 2023.

MESSAGE FROM THE MOTHER OF SPC HARRY (BUCK) WINKLER, III

This message is for the Shawl Ministry which has brought me much joy over the past 15 years. My son was killed in Iraq on 11/12/2006 and one year I received a Shawl which I use when it gets cold in Florida. I also received many Christmas ornaments from the Shawl ministry each year. I would love to email a picture of the tree that stays up all year long and the ornaments that I place each year on it. Also, I would like to give a small donation. My son's name is SPC Harry (Buck) Winkler, III, and while he isn't my only child, he is the only one that was killed.

I give thanks to all in this ministry and I'm blessed each year and every year that I receive this gift. God bless each of those who work hard for those who grieve all types of losses.

Claremont nursing facility sent a thank you for the 7 prayer blankets and 3 shawls, along with 12 prayer squares, that were delivered by Pat Lowstuter last month.

Let the pleasure of the Lord our God be on us. O, Lord, give strength to the work of our hands." Psalm 90:17

Committee chairpersons: Lynne Neibert, Saundra Breech, Maggie Strawser

EASTER EGG INFORMATION 2023

EASTER EGG INFORMATION - 2023

Plans are underway to resume our Easter egg project. Everyone is invited to help and experience is not required. We're always looking for new faces to enjoy the fellowship and pot luck lunches. We will be making eggs each Tuesday (8:00 a.m. to about 2:00 pm), beginning February 14th and ending March 28th. In order to get a head start, we will need a limited crew to do pretzels only on Wednesday, February 8th. If you are able to help, even for a few hours, please sign up on the bulletin board outside of the office.

We will be making peanut butter, butter cream, and coconut cream eggs, along with pretzels covered with milk chocolate. We will also make dark chocolate covered eggs and pretzels on March 7th, so orders for dark chocolate items need to be submitted by March 5th. Orders combining milk and dark chocolate will be filled the same week dark chocolate products are made. Based on previous experience, we most likely will need to add an extra work day that week to cover the milk chocolate orders.

Order forms are available in an envelope attached to the mailboxes outside of the church office. Completed order forms and payment may be placed in the separate envelope underneath. We ask that orders of \$20 or less be prepaid with the order.

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church

Easter Egg Order Form	DATE ORDERED
NAME	PHONE
BUTTER CREAM \$1.50 each (\$7	Milk Choc. Dark Choc. 7.50/6 or \$15/12) x = \$ 7.50/6 or \$15/12) x = \$ 57.50/6 or \$15/12) x = \$ \$5.00 x = \$
	Amount Due = \$
	Amount Paid = \$
We ask that orders of \$20 or Pick up your order the next Sund	less be prepaid. lay in the church kitchen. Payment may be placed in

Orders combining milk and dark chocolate will be filled the week dark chocolate products are made.

Questions - call Lee Yohn at 717-766-7844

the church office

MEALS & TRANSPORTATION MINISTRY AT TSLC

We are in need of expanding our volunteer group for this ministry, so if you are interested in helping others by cooking a meal and delivering it, or giving someone a ride to church or to a doctor's appointment, please contact Diane Boone at: proudmama823@comcast.net or 717-432-8152.



GIANT GROCERY STORE CARDS

"\$CASH FOR CAUSES\$" BENEFITS OUR YOUTH!

Giant Cards are available in \$25, \$50, and \$100 denominations; checks made out to Trindle Spring Lutheran Church and cash are accepted.

TSLC earns 5% of every Giant store card purchased and you still earn your gas/ reward points! You can use your purchased card yourself at the Giant!

>>>>For example, we get \$5 FREE MONEY on a \$100 purchased card by you!

<<<<<

So, before your next trip to Giant to fill up your grocery cart, gas tank, or for food baskets, get your Giant Card to use first.

Fill out the form below or give Robin Cleaver a call.





Cookie Eppley, Sara Jane Basehore, Donna Stone & Joy Grant at a recent Second Saturday Meal.



SPECIAL THANKS TO LAWRENCE RIDER FOR OUR ANGEL ORNAMENT THIS YEAR. LAWRENCE HAS BEEN MAKING ORNAMENTS FOR THE CHURCH SINCE THE 80'S.

THANKS LAWRENCE!



SECOND SATURDAY COMMUNITY MEAL

SATURDAY, JANUARY 14,2023 4:00 PM - 6:00 PM

MEAL FOR OUR CHURCH & COMMUNITY IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL

YOU ARE INVITED! BRING YOUR NEIGHBOR!

MENU:

PORK & SAUERKRAUT OR HAM LOAF
W/PINEAPPLE TERIYAKI SAUCE
MASHED POTATOES
GREEN BEANS WITH BACON
APPLESAUCEASSORTED
MUFFINS, BREADS & ROLLS
ASSORTED DESSERTS
HOT AND COLD BEVERAGES

(Any questions, or to volunteer, contact Deb Bender. dabluvs2cook@gmail.com)

TSLC All Men's Breakfast

SATURDAY, JANUARY 14, 2023, 7:30 A.M.

Join us for breakfast at the **Middlesex Diner**

1803 Harrisburg Pike, Carlisle, All men of the congregation (all ages) are invited to attend for food and fellowship.

There is a sign-up sheet outside of the church office on the board.

This has always been a well-attended group - plan now!!

Any questions, contact Steve Vogelsong



JANUARY 2023 MEMBER BIRTHDAYS

James Coover	CJ Rice	John Eberly
Nancy Heiges	Carol Decker	Judy Stephens
Russell Krall	Mark Eppley	Nathan Stoner
Mandi Glantz	Andrew McIntyre	Mike Crider
Ethan Ebbert	Jarin Boyle	Charlie Miller
Tim Garlick	Jessica Newton	Kayla Placzek
Deby Lefin	Elena Erdley	Carson Mostek
Jack Ingraham	Ryan Talton	Martha Boyer
Martha Boyd	Betty Smith	Dallas Eppley
•	•	
	Nancy Heiges Russell Krall Mandi Glantz Ethan Ebbert Tim Garlick Deby Lefin Jack Ingraham	Nancy Heiges Russell Krall Mark Eppley Mandi Glantz Andrew McIntyre Ethan Ebbert Jarin Boyle Tim Garlick Deby Lefin Jack Ingraham Carol Decker Mark Eppley Andrew McIntyre Jarin Boyle Jessica Newton Elena Erdley Ryan Talton

^{*}Any names in bold are on the Homebound List.*

Pick one or two people on this list to call and wish them Happy Birthday! - Pastor Aaron (See their number in the church directory. If you don't have one, contact the church office.)



Note: We do not publish member birthday "days" for confidentiality reasons. However, if you would like to send a card and want to know a birthday "day" for a member, contact the church office.

From the Fellowship Committee

BOOK SWAP

The Fellowship Committee is sponsoring a Book / Puzzle Swap luncheon on **Sunday, January 29**th, after the late service. The Fellowship Committee will be providing the main course for the luncheon and you will be providing the side dishes / dessert and most important – the books/puzzles you would like to swap! Even if you have no items that you would like to swap, please join us for the meal and fellowship!!

Everyone is invited to bring **10** books or puzzles that they have already read / completed. During the event, these items will be displayed on tables and participants are encouraged to pick up something that someone else has brought and take it home with them to read / complete. Children's books and puzzles are also accepted. Any items that are left at the end of the event and not reclaimed will be donated to the Mechanicsburg Library.

Even if you have no items that you would like to swap, please join us for the meal and fellowship!! A sign-up sheet will be posted on the bulletin board in early January. **Deadline for signing up for the meal is Sunday, January 22**nd.

THE FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE IS SPONSORING A TRIP TO DUTCH APPLE DINNER THEATER IN LANCASTER TO SEE "SISTER ACT"

A block of 20 seats has been reserved and are available on a first come, first served basis at a discounted group rate.

Transportation will be on your own.

Date: Saturday, March 18th
Dinner: 6:00 p.m.
Show: 7:30 p.m.
Tickets: \$76

A sign-up sheet will be posted on the bulletin board outside the church office in early January. Deadline for sign-up and payment is February 12th. Make checks payable to TSLC, place "Sister Act" in the memo, and give your check to Sandy Greiss or Deby Lefin.

FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE UPCOMING EVENTS SAVE -THE- DATES!

Mark your calendars/phone calendars now for fun fellowship event!

2023

- January 7th Hershey Bears Hockey 7pm
- January 29th Book/Puzzle Swap and Luncheon
- - https://www.trindlespringlutheran.org/2023-congregational-retreat.html
- March 18th Dutch Apple Dinner Theater "Sister Act"
- June 16th Senators Baseball Game



Thank you Notes



THANK YOU - The Advent devotional booklet committee would like to thank all who wrote for the project this year(2022). We hope that adding a devotional reading to your day throughout the season deepened your focus during your Christmas preparation. Many thanks to my committee: Linda Glantz, Bill Grant, Wendy Ricedorf and Lois Witmer for their diligence in recruiting writers and proofreading. Deep appreciation to Michele Thompson and Cheryl Guinther for their publishing talents.

Linda Yohn

I wanted to say thank you to the Trindle Spring congregation for all of the prayers. Also a special thank you to those of you who sent me cards. They definitely lifted my spirits. I have a long road ahead but knowing I have God and the prayers coming my way makes it much easier.

Thank you again,

Becky Wicker (Kohler)

Thanks to all who provided cookies for the Carlisle Truck Stop Ministries! I'm happy to report that 155 bags of cookies were delivered. The cookies were distributed to almost 40 locations in the greater Carlisle area - sharing a Christmas treat with drivers, employees, travelers, and the homeless.

Your baking & generosity is much appreciated!

~Outreach Committee

Thank you for your prayers, phone calls and cards. I am doing much better and able to be out and about. It is wonderful to be back in church worshiping with my church family and friends. Hope you all have (had) a blessed holiday season and a happy and healthy New Year.

Love, Beverly Hertzler

We want to send our warmest thanks to the carolers who recently visited, bringing joyous music to our home. We tremendously enjoyed the Christmas hymns, especially our favorite "Silent Night." We also appreciated the card and cookie cutter ornament that they gave to us.

Again, many thank yous to those who shared their talents and time.

Lawrence and Virginia Rider



THANK YOU MUSICIANS!

I would like to just take a minute to thank the many, many members of TSLC who have volunteered their time and their talent to help fill our Christmas worship services with joyous and beautiful music. I am always in awe of the way the musicians in this congregation are willing to step up, try something new, and share their gifts with our congregation. From the Chancel Choir to Bell Ensemble, the Joyful Noise Choir and Orchestra, and even several individuals - our celebration of Christ's birth would not be the same without them. I would also like to thank Ann Kopacko for all the extra work and practice she puts into making sure the music at these services is meaningful and top quality. I am so blessed to work with such generous and gifted people!

Thank you for all you do!

Danielle Erdley

Dear Church Family,

Once again, we want to thank you for all the beautiful cards with expressions of concern and greetings for good health. Special thanks to Howard and Betty Hertzler for the letters with prayers and laughter. Ron has started radiation for his cancer treatment and will stay the course until it is over the beginning of January. Praying the blood infection will be gone. My knee is healing well after my Halloween night surgery.

Trindle Spring is a very special place to be a part of and we thank you all for your care, support and prayers. We are thankful for the ability to see you worship each Sunday.

God Bless you all!

Pat and Ron Yerkes

JANUARY 2023 Church Calendar



Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
1 LESSONS & CAROLS 9:15 am (One service) Early bird registration ends today for church retreat in February	2 CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED No Zumba	3	4 No Zumba No Wednesday evening service	5 Trindle Quilters 9:00 am	6 Winterfest	7 Winterfest Hershey Bears Hockey 7pm
8 Worship 8:00 & 10:30 am Sunday School 9:15 am Retreat meeting after second service The Prayer Shawl Ministry 3pm Lounge Freed Family party in F. Hall 2pm-6pm Winterfest Confirmation Class 3pm	9 TSLC Cemetery Assn. meeting 7pm No Zumba	10 Church Council 7:00 pm	No Zumba No Wednesday evening service	12 Trindle Quilters 9:00 am	13	14 Men's Breakfast 7:30 am Middlesex Diner SECOND SATURDA COMMUNITY MEA 4:00-6:00pm In Fellowship Hall & Take Out Available
15 Worship 8:00 & 10:30 am Sunday School 9:15 am	16 Martin Luther King, Jr. Day Seniors Luncheon 11:30 a.m. TJ Rockwell's No Zumba Newsletter Article Deadline for Jan.	Property meeting 7pm	18 No Zumba No Wednesday evening service	19 Trindle Quilters 9:00 am	20	21
22 Worship 8:00 & 10:30 am Sunday School 9:15 am	Zumba?	24	25 Zumba? No Wednesday evening service	26 Trindle Quilters 9:00 am Newsletter Assembly 9am	27	28
Worship 8:00 & 10:30 am Sunday School 9:15 am Child clearance signup Sunday both services New Hope Food Blessing Final registrations due for Church Retreat Fellowship Activity— Luncheon & Book/Puzzle swap EASTER EGG TIME!!	30 Safety & Security Meeting 7pm Zumba?	31				



https://www.instagram.com/trindle_spring/



https://www.facebook.com/



OUR CHANNEL: WILLIAMTRINDLE https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCRh9GlcyJJg7BVb1UnERaTA

Calendar

https://www.trindlespringlutheran.org/calendar--news.html



LOWER SUSQUEHANNA SYNOD NEWS

See the on-line newsletter *W.E. News of the LSS* on the LSS website: http://www.lss-elca.org/ and click on WE NEWS at the bottom of the page to sign up or to view past issues.



WOMEN OF THE ELCA

To find out more about what they are doing and how you can join, go to: www.lss-elca.org/congregations/ women-of-the-elca/



Contact Information

900 S. Arlington Avenue Suite 251B Harrisburg PA17109 Phone:773-380-1700

Email:LAMPa@lutheranadvocacypa.org

January 2023



Help your church be good stewards of the resources God has given to us. Please contact the office with any impending address changes or updates as the 2022 Giving Statements will be prepared in January. Thank you.

Contact Information:

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church 14 State Road Mechanicsburg, PA 17050

Pastor Aaron Erdley, Lead Pastor Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt.2)

Email: pastoraaron@trindlespringlutheran.org

Director of Faith Formation, Visitation

Deacon Leanne Elliott

Email: leanne@trindlespringlutheran.org

Phone: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 3)

Music Department

Danielle Erdley, Director of Music Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 4) Email: danierdley@gmail.com

Ann Kopacko, Organist

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 5) Email: akopacko@verizon.net

Church Office

Office Hours: Monday-Friday 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Cheryl Guinther, Parish Administrator

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt.1)

Email: office@trindlespringlutheran.org Website: www.trindlespringlutheran.org

Go to our website for:

- ⇒ Sponsorships for: Altar Flowers/ Bulletin/ Newsletter
- ⇒ Sign-ups for: Acolyte, Communion Asst., Greeter, Worship Reader
- ⇒ Sign up for online Giving through Vanco

https://www.trindlespringlutheran.org/online-giving.html

February 2023 Newsletter article deadline is:

Monday, January 16, 2023

Assembly Date: Thursday, January 26, 2023 9:00 a.m. in the Y.A.H. Room